Harry Stone Crime Watch – 1155 Reporting Area

July 27, 2011 – 7:00 p.m. – Rosi’s, 9888 Ferguson Rd., Suite 219

Meeting Minutes

· Meeting was called to order by Jerri Shevlin, Chairman
· Approval of Minutes dated 4/19/11 was postponed to the next meeting.

· Betty Rice, HSCW Treasurer, reported that $53.00 was received at the April meeting bringing our balance to $393.53. 

· A summary of the crimes reported in 1155 from April 1, 2011 to June 30, 2011 was distributed.

· Mike Nurre gave an update on the Harry Stone Recreation Center renovation plans.  He noted that the Center will close in late September for approximately 9 months.

· Mike Nurre also gave a recap of the Greater Casa View Alliance activites and the latest news of redistricting.
· The officers slate for the 2011 – 2013 term for Harry Stone Crime Watch was

presented:


Jerri Shevlin, Chair





Liz Velasquez, Co-Chair





Sandra Evans, Secretary





Betty Rice, Treasurer

· Nominations were opened for officers for the 2011 – 2013 term but none were made.

· A discussion followed regarding the possibility of changing the name of the organization from Harry Stone Crime Watch to something that included Casa View Oaks (our actual neighborhood) and something that was more positive than “crime watch.”  The sense of the meeting was that we should look further into a change.

· The Chair asked the meeting if they would like to participate in National Night Out which is held annually to help neighbors interact as well as raise awareness of crime prevention programs in the neighborhood.  It was decided to have a “Pups and Pops” event for National Night Out (October 4, 2011) at Harry Stone Park.  Sandra Evans agreed to chair the event.

· Meeting adjourned.

Submitted by Jerri Shevlin, Acting Secretary
